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Dear Sirs,
We offer our comments against the above application:

FCC’s own solicitors say that the issue of the permit
variation allowing the processing of asbestos was unlawful
because it was outside of the permit procedure.
-  No members of the public (e.g. Parish Council,
respondents to the consultation etc.) were informed of the
variation to the permit allowing the processing of asbestos.
-  We believe the appeal (1/6/2023) was outside of the
agreed timescalesas the EA had rejected the importing of
soils containing asbestos on 22/10/2022. You have a 6
month period to appeal.
-  The lack of responses by the public to the appeal (July
2023) was because no new information was given about the
variation to allow asbestos processing. 
-  The decision by the EA to allow asbestos to be processed
(1/8/2023) was issued before the end of the consultation
period.
-  Fundamentally, the EA have already outlined in the
document on 9/12/2022 that there are serious risks
associated with processing asbestos. Therefore, you may
wish to raise the point that no matter controls are put in
place the transport and processing of asbestos in any
way will put local residents at unreasonable risk.
WHAT are the EA talking about when they say that only 2
people responded and flag the fact that there were numerous
detailed objections to the original permit application relating to
asbestos being processed on the site.
what specific steps did they take to notify the public of their
intention to vary the permit to allow processing.
Also, to attempt to make submissions directly to the Planning
Inspector before they make their final decision,  the local public
were unaware that the EA had varied the permit until the
hearing in March.
The decision was made on 20th October 2022, as per the EA
letter of that date, the FCC had 6 months to appeal and the
Appeal was not lodged until 1st June 2023
If granted, especially without being processed under cover, the
health implications for anyone in the local area, especially
those is in the lea of the prevailing winds (Lound,
Blaco,Mattersey,Gringley etc) particularly child, will be at risk. 
 This Appeal cannot be allowed.

Yours faithfully



David George 

LOUND
Retford

 

Sent from my iPhone




